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Minutes of the Meeting of the Parks and Gardens Committee held in the Council Chamber at 5.30 pm on Monday 12th March

	Present
	Cllr Mrs Chugg in the Chair, Mrs Shapland, Mrs Blackmore and Cornick.



	PG/09/2011/12
	Apologies
	Apologies were received from Cllr Spear, Mrs Woodford and Cllr Anderson


	PG/10/2011/12
	Declarations of.

Interest
	None Received

	PG/11/2011/12
	Minutes
	The Minutes of the Parks and Gardens Committee meeting held on 24 October 2011 were approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.



	PG/12/2011/12
	Risk Assessments
	The Clerk informed the committee that Risk Assessments for various areas within the Parks and Gardens remit needed to be carried by the end of April.   Cllr Mrs Chugg agreed to carry out the Village Green and the Knowle Play Area.  Cllr Cornick agreed to do the Beacon and Southview Allotments.  Cllr Mrs Shapland agreed to do the Anchor/Old Railway Line, the Recreational Ground and the Chaloners Road Play Area.  Cllr Mrs Blackmore agreed to do the Mowstead Play Area, the open space at Ralph Close and Limetree Allotments.  The Councillors were given the appropriate Risk Assessment forms to complete.  Cllr Mrs Chugg asked if there was any training that could be given on Risk Assessments and the Clerk agreed to find out if there was any training available through North Devon Council.



	PG/13/2011/12
	Improvements in the Recreational Ground
	The Chairman requested if all Members had seen the previous Councils plans for improvements to the Recreational Ground.  It was noted that the plans had been on display at the Councillors Open Evening last June.  It was further noted that at the last Parks and Gardens meeting the Committee had agreed to prioritise the improvements to the changing rooms/toilets and Illingworth Shelter. 



	PG/14/2011/12
	Committee four-year Development Plan
	The Committee considered its four-year development plan.  The Clerk asked Members if there were any comments about the works to be completed in year one of the development plan.   Members requested if there was a maintenance schedule of outstanding works for council open spaces. The Clerk responded that there was not a schedule and that areas are dealt with as when required.  It was suggested that a monthly schedule could be introduced to help monitor progress and outstanding work.  The Clerk agreed to put together a monthly monitoring scheme with the Council’s outside staff.   The Clerk informed Members that at present the Council was short staffed due to sickness and that the schedule of works would need to be looked at once all staff have returned to work.

Members were concerned that with the forthcoming Olympic Torch Relay and the Queen’s Diamond Jubilee celebrations in the village the maintenance of Council owned open spaces may fall behind, due to the Council staffing issues.  It was suggested that if necessary, a Contractor could be brought in to help with the maintenance of the Council’s open spaces and summer planting in the village.  The Clerk informed Members that she would monitor the situation and appoint a Contractor if necessary.

RECOMMENDED:  That the Clerk be instructed to appoint a Contractor, as and when required, to ensure that Council owned open spaces are maintained to a suitable standard.

(N/C)

Members noted that it had not agreed on planting for the Field Lane bed.

RECOMMENDED:  That the Field Lane bed be planted with 2 or 3 palms, using weed control plastic and pebbles to the make the area more visually appealing.

(N/C)







The meeting closed at 6:55pm.




....................................  The Chairman
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